
Dear SJR Families,

It has been a wonderful week so far and a true pleasure to see students and families again!  I look
forward to our Back to School Night for parents and teachers with students in grades 1-4 this evening
and to tomorrow when all of our students from Pre-K -8th will be reporting for a regular school day.

The excitement doesn’t stop there.  Tomorrow after school I will be attending  the awards ceremony
to receive an award on behalf of our school community.  As I was happy to share in August, our
school has been honored with the title of "A School of Distinguished Instruction" by the Archdiocese
of Philadelphia! This prestigious recognition is based on our exceptional performance in standardized
testing, and it highlights the hard work and dedication of our students, teachers, and staff.
Here’s what made us stand out:

Outstanding Growth: Our students have demonstrated remarkable progress in their learning. We
compared their current test scores to past results and found that they have shown a full year’s
worth of growth in mastering key skills across all grades. This means our students are not just
keeping up but are advancing as expected or even exceeding expectations.

1.

Exceeding Potential: Our school has excelled in both ability and achievement testing. We
analyzed how well our students performed compared to their potential and found that a majority
of our classes are surpassing expectations in every subject area. Specifically, we saw an
impressive growth rate of 76-90% in all content areas across all grades.

2.

This achievement reflects the excellence in teaching and learning happening every day at our school.
Congratulations to everyone for their hard work and commitment to our students' success!
 

Sincerely,

Mrs. Durkin

During this busy week, let’s remember, “I can do all things through Christ who
gives me strength.” Philippians 4:13
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School News - Welcome New Faculty!
A warm welcome to our new faculty!

Miss Katlynn Razler will be teaching kindergarten this year.
Miss Razler graduated from Cabrini University in May with her  Bachelors in
Education with a PreK-4th grade certification. This is her first year teaching but she
has a lot of experience working with children.  As an alum of SJR, it is a special thrill
to have Miss Razler back!

 We are delighted to welcome Mrs. Theresa Langley as our new 6th grade homeroom
teacher. In addition to guiding our 5th and 6th graders, she will be teaching 7th
grade religion and assisting families with Confirmation preparation. A dedicated
parishioner of St. Joseph Parish with a solid background in Catholic education,
Theresa is excited to join our vibrant school community.
Prior to joining SJR, Mrs. Langley taught 5th grade at Hatboro-Horsham School
District. She brings a strong passion for creating a supportive and engaging learning
environment and looks forward to helping our students thrive both academically
and spiritually.

We are pleased to announce that Mrs. Elaine Nicoletti will be stepping in to lead our
first grade class while Mrs. Vona is on maternity leave. With her extensive
experience in Catholic education and rich background in working with children, Mrs.
Nicoletti is well-equipped to provide a strong start for our youngest students. She
has been working closely with Mrs. Vona to ensure a smooth transition and
continuity in our students' learning experience.  We are grateful for all that she
brings to our students.

We are excited to announce that Mrs. Cindy Koons will be joining us to teach our
middle school students during Mrs. McWilliam’s maternity leave. With extensive
experience in Catholic education as both an Honors Math Teacher and a school
principal, Mrs. Cindy brings a wealth of knowledge to our school. She currently
teaches future educators at St. Joseph’s University, focusing on best practices in
teaching math. We are truly blessed to have her with us to teach 7th grade Honors
Math, as well as 8th grade Math and Religion.



Plan to join us at the first Home and School Meeting of the Year
on Monday, September 23rd.  There will be a brief presentation of
Home and School news followed by a presentation by Sister Pat
McCormack on how home and school can work together to
support the development of your child.  Please see the flyer
below for more details.

If you would like to reserve a spot for childcare for children ages 3
and up during the meeting, please go to
https://forms.gle/YL2B7MkPvrVVZht17

Other Upcoming Events:

SJR Movie Night 9/13: 
Please plan to join us for our annual SJR Movie Night on Friday,
September 13th.  Please see the flyer below for details.

SJR’s “Sweet to Meet You” event 9/20:
This sweet event is for students and their families in grades Pre-K
through 1st. Please see the flyer below for more information and
to sign up through a sign up genius link.

SJR CYO and HSA Golf Outing 9/27:
Please plan to support it by becoming a sponsor or a participant.
You don’t have to golf to join in the fun - come to the dinner
afterwards!  See the flyers below for more details.

Take a chance to win Eagles tickets while benefitting SJR!  See the
flyer below.

We look forward to seeing you soon!
 

Home and School News



News from our Supporting Parishes

St. Augustine is credited as saying: "To sing is to pray twice." St. Joseph’s Music
Ministry is looking for new members! Children's Choir Grades 2 through 12 -
practice Wednesday from 5:30 to 6:45 p.m. Practice begins Wednesday, August
28th so the children can be ready for their first mass on September 15th. New
members are welcome any time throughout the year!   Please contact our Music
Director, Mrs. Maria Lennon at 215-896-9484 or email at mariaalennon@gmail.com 

St. Joseph’s

St. Robert’s
Please consider attending St. Robert’s ANNUAL FORTY HOURS DEVOTION —
September 15-17, 2024 Guest Homilist for all three evenings at 7:00PM Rev.
Stephen H. Paolino, Pastor of St. Vincent DePaul Parish in Richboro 



Please click  to RSVP -
A link was also sent via

email















Plan to join us for the first Home and School
meeting of the year.


